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I hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have had a wonderful start 

to the year. I am delighted to report that we have had a very eventful and 

successful first full week back at Mawnan School.  The children have shown 

exceptional enthusiasm and dedication to their learning, and their 

exemplary behaviour continues to make us proud. 

Colder Weather  

As we have all noticed, the weather has taken a chilly turn recently, and we 

even experienced a small flurry of snow on Tuesday. While the children have 

thoroughly enjoyed this wintry surprise, it is important to ensure they are 

dressed warmly. Please remember to send your child to school with a coat, 

hat, and gloves if they feel the cold. We want to make sure they stay snug 

and comfortable during their outdoor playtime. 

 

Punctuality  

Our school gates open at 8:35am and close promptly at 8:45am. Classrooms 

open at 8:40am. 

It is crucial that your child arrives at school before this time to avoid any 

disruptions to their learning. We have noticed that a few children are arriving 

after 8:45am, causing them to miss the start of the lesson. We kindly request 

your cooperation in ensuring that your child arrives on time, ready to start 

their day with their class.  

If your child arrives after 8:45am they need to enter the school via the school 

office to ensure that they are registered. 

Using our God-given gifts to let our light shine  

Friday 12th January 2024 



 
 

Cross Country Qualifier 

This morning, 29 of our Year 4,5 and 6 pupils took part in the Cross-Country 

Qualifier at Penryn College.  

Well done to team Mawnan today. They all ran with great determination, 

encouraged each other from the side-lines and had a great morning.  

We had 5 pupils who came away with medals: 

Year 4 Girls 1000m - Alana 3rd 

Year 5 Girls 1400m - Macey 2nd 

Year 5 Boys 1400m – Kit 1st and Jake 2nd 

Year 6 Girls 1600m - Matilda  

11 Pupils in all qualified to the next level! 

Well done everyone, we are incredibly proud of you. 

    

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

School Office – Closed for Training  

The school is in the process of transferring to a new 

MIS (Management Information System) to maintain 

pupil information.   

The final installation is due to take place during the 

February half-term holiday. 

In the meantime, there is a lot of training that Mrs 

Rawley and Mrs Cattle need to undertake.  During 

the training times the phone may not be answered, so please leave a 

message or email secretary@mawnanschool.com  

We will try and send out a ClassDojo post to let you know when the next 

training will take place. 

 

Running Club 

Our after school running club started with a bang this week. Dave Collins 

came in and gave us a great running session which was enjoyed by all. 

We still have spaces for all KS2 and would LOVE more people to join!  
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This Week 

This week, Oppie class have been learning all 

about ‘Our Senses.’  

 

Yesterday they learned about ‘Taste.’ They had 

a great discussion about sweet, salty, sour and 

bitter tastes and what kind of foods go in to 

which category. They also talked about the 

taste buds on their tongues. 

They later had a creative afternoon, making 

playdough cupcakes and created incredible 

dens and vehicles! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Children's Mental Health Awareness 

Week 

I am pleased to inform you that Children's Mental 

Health Awareness Week will be taking place from 

5th to 11th February 2024. This year's theme is "My 

Voice Matters" and aims to highlight the importance 

of children and young people's mental health. It is a significant initiative set 

up by the children's mental health charity, Place2Be. We will be 

incorporating activities and discussions related to this theme throughout the 

week, promoting positive mental well-being among our students. 

 

 

Dress to Express  

On Friday 9th February we will be 

supporting Children’s Mental 

Health week. This will be a non – 

uniform day where we would like 

the children to come dressed to 

the theme “Dress to Express.” 

Children are encouraged to use 

colour to express themselves by 

wearing a colourful outfit or an 

outfit of their choice to express 

themselves. 

 

 

Cornwall Neurodiversity Hub  

In December, the Local Authority opened a Neurodiversity Hub, containing a 

broad selection of resources and a profiling tool to provide families with 

information to support children. A link to the resources can be found here 

https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/neurodiversity/ 
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Breakfast Club from January 2024   

 

Breakfast Club takes place between 8:00 am and 8:40 am every day. 

Breakfast consists of orange or apple juice, choice of cereal, toast, a 

selection of fruit and yoghurt. Numbers are limited, so booking is essential. 

You can make a booking for the whole year, or if spaces allow, you can 

book for a ‘one off’ session. 

 

To book, please email breakfastclub@mawnanschool.com or phone the 

school office on 01326 250660: 

• All 'one off' sessions must be pre-booked by 4pm on a Wednesday, for 

places required for the following week, to enable us to order the 

correct amount of food. 

• In an emergency, please call the school office by no later than 4pm the 

day before the breakfast is required. The cost is £3 per child per day. 

Payment is made via your child’s ParentPay account. 

(Unlike school dinners, this is for payment only and does not book your 

child’s place at Breakfast Club.) 

 

After School Clubs January 2024 
 

Our After-School clubs will all be starting the week commencing 08/01/2024 

and ending the week of 18/03/2024. 
 

Day Club 
 

Year Group 
 

Cost 

Monday Hockey with Tom Holway Years 5 & 6 None  
Monday Embrace Dance Years 1 & 2 None  
Tuesday Football with Christian Years 5 & 6 None 
Tuesday Girls Maths Club – Mrs Davies 

This is an invite only club 
Years 3 & 4 None 

Tuesday Boys Maths Club– Mr Barnes 

This is an invite only club 

Years 3 & 4 None 

Thursday Drama Club (20 Max) 

Mrs Churcher, Mrs Robinson and Mrs 

Atkin  FULL 

Years 1 & 2 None  

Thursday Cooking Club (10 Max - changing to 

another 10 pupils after half term) 

Miss Law and Jacky  

Years 3 & 4 £10 per child 

Thursday Running/Multi Sports (20 Max) 

Mrs Watson and Mrs Timmins 
Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 None  

Thursday Embrace Cheer Years 4 & 5 None 



 
 

What Children & Young People Need to Know about Free 

Speech vs Hate Speech 
 

Contentious or provocative viewpoints are shared every second of the day 

online. That’s not to say, however, that an opinion is less valid simply because 

it’s initially unpopular: just think about Galileo or Emmeline Pankhurst. The 

facility to have our beliefs questioned – and to challenge other people’s in 

return – is often a catalyst for scientific and social progress.   

  

With disturbing frequency, though, some individuals post damaging hate 

speech online under the guise of ‘freedom of expression’ – and unless young 

people can identify hate speech, there’s a risk of them being influenced by 

such harmful content. Our #WakeUpWednesday guide explores the crucial 

differences between free speech and hate speech. 

See email attachment for e-Safety ‘Free Speech v Hate Speech.’  

 



 
 

 

Reception 2024  
If you have or know a family with a child born between 1 September 2019 

and 31 August 2020, online applications can now be made for a place in 

next year’s Reception classes.  

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-

synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/ 

 The deadline for applications is 15th January 2024.   

We have booked in a number of dates for school tours for respective 

parents. If you know anyone who’d like to join us please ask them to phone 

the school office.     
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Term Dates 
Our term dates and closure dates can be found here:  

https://mawnancofeprimary.eschools.co.uk/web/term_dates/521213 

INSET Days – 2023/2024 

Monday 4th September 2023 

Monday 30th October 2023 

22nd, 23rd and 24th July 2024 
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Holidays during Term Time  

Mawnan School has always placed great importance on regular 

attendance and its positive impact on students' academic progress and 

overall development. Consistent attendance is crucial to ensure that 

children receive the education they deserve and have the best opportunity 

to reach their full potential. 

The school's policy regarding family holidays during term time is in line with 

the guidelines set by the Department for Education. We can only authorize 

absences in exceptional circumstances, such as family bereavement or 

illness. Absences for reasons such as family holidays, birthdays, or visiting 

relatives are considered unauthorised and may result in penalties from the 

local authority.  

We strongly encourage you to plan family holidays during the designated 

school breaks to ensure your child does not miss out on valuable learning 

experiences.  

We understand that there may be unique situations where taking a holiday 

during term time cannot be avoided. In such cases, we kindly request that 

you submit a ‘request for leave during term time form’ the school office, 

explaining the exceptional circumstances and providing any supporting 

documents. Please note that each request will be considered on an 

individual basis, and that absence for holidays during term time will only be 

granted in exceptional cases. 

Your commitment to your child's education is greatly appreciated, and 

together, we can ensure their success. 

 

 

 

 


